THE SHELBY COUNTY COMMISSIONERS APRIL 21, 2025

The Shelby County Commissioners met on Monday April 21, 2025, at 8:00 a.m., and present
were Commissioners Abel, Lawson, Runnebohm, and Deputy Auditor.

MINUTES:

Motion to approve April 14, 2025, minutes was made by Lawson, seconded by Runnebohm,
approved 3-0.

RECEIVE BIDS BRIDGE #128 & BRIDGE #146/ CCMG 2025-1:
BRIDGE #128

Beaty Construction, Inc. - $649,000.00

Duncan Robertson, Inc. - $746,453.50

HIS Constructors, Inc. - $578,922.00

BRIDGE # 146

Dave O’Mara Contractor, Inc. - $757,000.00
Duncan Robertson, Inc. $686,364.20

Force Construction Company, Inc. - $726,336.90
HIS Constructors, Inc. - $689,348.00

RL Vuckson Excavating - $730,522.86

At this time, they will let Mike Obergfell with USI review the bids to make sure everything is in
order, and everything is included and complete.

After review of the bids Mike suggests Duncan Robertson, Inc. for Bridge #146 in the amount of
$686,364.20. Mike advised the Engineers Estimate was little higher than $875,000.00. Motion
to approve was made by Lawson, seconded by Runnebohm, approved 3-0.

For Bridge #128 Mike advised he did find three errors on the low bid on their math, and after
refiguring the difference is $684.50. Mike, suggest they award pending HIS Contractors accept
the corrected price of $579,606.50. Mike advised the Engineers Estimate for the bridge was
$855,761.52. Taylor advised the match from the CCMG is up to 1.5 million. Mike will get with
HIS Contractors and see if they are willing to accept the change. Motion to approve low bid
with the stipulation that the math is changed to reflect the $684.50 change with the new amount
being $579,606.50. Motion to approve was made by Lawson, seconded by Runnebohm,
approved 3-0.

Mike also advised the State will be changing the CCMG funding and cutting back on the grant
amounts awarded from around $2.3M to $1M. The bill has passed. This was information only;
no action was taken.

ALLEY VACATION IN WALDRON- COLLEGE AVE:

Robert Dewhurst I1 406 S. Central is requesting to vacate two alleyways in Waldron. This is a
12’ alley at the Northend of his property and also an alley that is in the books that say College
Ave. Abel advised they really need to look into this further because there is a problem with an
easement with the RR or other utilities. Jeff Powell advised he spoke with Ben Taylor last week.



The problem is how the plat is done. Powell advised these alleys were not part of the original
alley. Powell advised they need to take a look to see if existing utilities in these alleys. Powell
advised we could get into legal issues. Lawson asked if we could vacate the alley and leave the
easement in tacked? Powell advised if he could stick around until after the meeting, he would
go over this with him. Abel asked if he minded if he minded if they look at it further and let him
know. Runnebohm advised he has been trying to get information from the RR company. He did
ask them if they are planning to abandon the tracks, and they said no. He is trying to get them to
clean them up. Dewhurst asked what about the alley north of him.

TOM DEBAUN/911 ADDRESS COORDINATOR:

Tom had requesting to be able to apply for a grant thru the SEED Program with the State, last
week. This grant is in the amount of $7,500.00. This is to comply with the state’s requirements.
The cost is $7,500.00 and once we pay this we will be reimbursed from the grant. Motion to
approve was made by Lawson, seconded by Runnebohm, approved 3-0.

Motion to approve the work being done by WTH in the amount of $7,500.00 was made by
Lawson, seconded by Runnebohm, approved 3-0.

SHERIFF:

Koch asked the Commission to approve the Proclamation for Police Week 2025 will be May 11,
2025, thru May 17, 2025. The National day is May 15, 205 and we will be recognizing our
Police Officers on May 4, 2025 @ 1:00 p.m. Koch is asking one of the Commissioners to be
there and read the Proclamation.

HIGHWAY:
Ben Taylor advised they are gearing and prepping for paving.

Vote to close 75 E between 700 S & 800 S due to the closure of State Road 9 to local traffic
only. They are afraid they will be a lot of truck traffic will not pay attention to the weight limit
signs and will tear up the rehabilitation they just did to the bridge. Motion to approve closing 75
E to local traffic only was made by Lawson, seconded by Runnebohm, approved 3-0.

CLAIMS:

Payroll — Motion to approve payroll was made by Lawson, seconded by Runnebohm, approved
3-0.

Refund — Motion to approve a refund in the amount of $1,004.63 was made by Lawson,
seconded by Runnebohm, approved 3-0.

TRANSFER / ADDITIONALS:

N/A

MISCELLANEOUS :

HEALTH DEPT./ MOSQUITO CONTRACT:

Robert Lewis advised they had put together a contract for Pest Assassins in the amount of
$43,000.00. Lewis advised he would be collaborating with them to make sure they get all areas
covered. Runnebohm asked what the time frame was for the spraying. Lewis advised it depends
on the weather. Motion to approve the grant process was made by Lawson, seconded by
Runnebohm, approved 3-0.



There being no further business to come before board. A motion to adjourn was made by
Lawson, seconded by Runnebohm, approved 3-0.

AYE: NAYE:

ATTEST:

AMY L. GLACKMAN

SHELBY COUNTY AUDITOR



